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January 10, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski, Chair
King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance that would authorize the County to refinance its outstanding Section108 loan (the loan) from the United States Department Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) that was used to fund infrastructure improvements at the King County Housing Authority’s Greenbridge Development in White Center.
In December 2018, HUD approached the County regarding the opportunity to refinance the remaining $1,437,000 still outstanding on the loan at lower interest rates to be determined on the day of a HUD public bond offering to be held in February 2019. It is estimated that such refinancing will produce interest rate savings of approximately $100,000 over the remaining 5-year term of the loan. 

Based on this unique refinancing opportunity, the Council expedited the adoption of Motion 15282 in December 2018, which directs the executive to pursue this opportunity. The ordinance provides the necessary authority for the County to enter into a new loan with HUD that would effect this refinancing.  

Because of the very tight timeframe demanded by HUD, we respectfully request expedited council review and approval of this ordinance at the regular council meeting set for Monday, January 14, 2019. There is an emergency clause in the ordinance that allows it to go into effect immediately upon council adoption. This is necessary to ensure there is sufficient lead time to prepare HUD’s public bond sale in February 2019.
Thank you for your consideration of this request, which is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan. If you have questions regarding this legislation, please call Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff 

  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

   Services (DES)


Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES
